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COVID-19 
 

Message to parents 

 
Wednesday, March 12th 2020 

 

Dear parents, 
 
Following the decision issued by the Ontario Ministry of Education and after consultation with the 
diplomatic post and the School Board, classes will be suspended as of Monday, March 16th for all 
students.  
 
As of today, no cases have been reported amongst students or staff, and we are currently working 
on implementing measures to ensure continuity of instruction and services.  
 
Tomorrow will take place according to the regular schedule. It will allow families to collect all the school 
equipment and textbooks that students will need and will be an opportunity for teachers to give the 
preliminary instructions. 
 
The details of the organisation of the distance learning courses will be specified on Monday March 
16th in order to ensure pedagogical continuity from Tuesday March 17th onwards.  
 
We will reassess the situation every week and will regularly inform you of the applicable dispositions. 
 
In this difficult period, be assured of the total commitment of all our teams. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Philippe Courjault, 
Headmaster 
 

 


